# Board Workshop – 4:00 p.m. Administration Building, Farmington, UT Tuesday, July 15, 2025

## Live-streamed via YouTube

https://voutube.com/live/6SNmRX4NW-8?feature=share

#### **Board Members Present:**

President Brigit Gerrard, Vice President Emily Price, Julie Powell, Kristen Hogan, Michelle Barber, Alisa Mercer, and Joani Stevens

# **Administration Present:**

Superintendent Dan Linford, Business Administrator Mr. Tim Leffel, Asst. Superintendent Logan Toone, Asst. Superintendent Fidel Montero, and Asst. Superintendent Chadli Bodily

# **Administration Excused:**

Asst. Superintendent Logan Toone

## **Announcements**:

Ms. Brigit Gerrard, Board President

## Pledge of Allegiance:

Ms. Julie Powell, Board Member

## **WORKSHOP AGENDA ITEMS**

#### **Update of Elementary #2 Boundary Study**

Ms. Traci Robbins, Elementary Director & Dr. Helene Van Natter, Boundary Consultant

Dr. Van Natter reviewed the Boundary Process Timeline, the input from Community Council and Staff Meetings, the Highest-Ranking Priorities and the Next Steps.

Ms. Robbins is working with our Communications Department to send out to parents all the items discussed.

Answered questions from the Board.

#### **Introduction of New Administrators #2**

Dr. Dan Linford, Superintendent

Dr. Linford welcomed our new Administrators. There was a video compilation submitted by each Administrator introducing themselves, their family members, and their School.

#### **5S-105 Student Electronic Devices Discussion**

Mr. Ben Onofrio, General Counsel

Mr. Onofrio provided an overview of 5S-105 Student Electronic Devices. He spoke about the S.B. 178 from the 2025 Legislative Session and then outlined the Proposed Times that Electronic Devices could be allowed in Elementary, Junior High and High School. This included an additional consideration on restrictions. He outlined the consequences of violating the Policy.

There was a very in-depth discussion by the Board. provided clarifications where necessary.	Mr. Onofrio answered questions and
Meeting adjourned at 5:17 pm.	
	President
	Board of Education Davis School District
	Davis School District
Business Administrator	
Board of Education	
Davis School District	

A Closed Meeting May Be Held to Discuss Property, Negotiations, Personnel Issues, Pending Litigation or Development of Security. In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, persons needing special accommodations for this meeting should call Steve Baker at 801-402-5315 to make appropriate arrangements. Advance notice is appreciated.